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Funds for the modernization of the railways

The institutions responsible for the realization of the project are the Polish National Railways joint-stock company -

the Cracow division (PKP), the Polish National Railways Regional Transport joint stock limited liability company,

the Małopolska Regional Transport Establishment, the Cracow Civic Municipality and the Wieliczka Municipality.

Since long the Wieliczka authorities are trying to solve the problem of the neglected Polish National Railways areas

as well as the issue of modernization of the railway route Wieliczka – Cracow. Let us recall that the effect of the

negotiations between the Mayor of Wieliczka and the Polish National Railways authorities is the concept of the

development of the areas in the environs of the Polish National Railways railway route in the centre of Wieliczka.

This concept shall be fully utilised in order to specify the range of the investment works in the Feasibility Study

concerning the issue of "The Integrated System of the Collective Transport on the Cracow agglomeration for the

needs of the Euro 2012 organisation".

According to the plans, the Feasibility Study for the project is to be ready by the end of this year, while the

realization of the entire undertaking shall be carried out by the end of 2011.

Securing of the co-financing from the European Union fund for the project entitled "The Integrated System of the

Collective Transport in the Cracow agglomeration" is the key issue as far as the realization of the long-awaited

rebuilding of the neglected railway areas in Wieliczka goes.

Modernization of the railway route no.109 between Cracow and Wieliczka is being planned as well, as is the

liquidation of most of the railway sidings which are out of order along with the warehouses, in order to free these

areas for development.

The project also anticipates modernization of the already existing railway platform into a transfer stop as well as

location of a parking complex.

A monitoring system shall be installed at the bus stops in order to guarantee safety to the travellers, while the

modern tourist information centre shall provide easier access to information.

The mentioned works are a part of a wider activity plan of the Wieliczka local government - the revitalisation

programme for the Town and Municipality of Wieliczka between the years 2007-2015.The programme aims at



improvement of aesthetics and functionality of the public space as well as protection of the historic objects. It

assumes revitalisation of the areas in the environs of the Polish National Railways railway route in Wieliczka.


